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Newsletter Deadline 
The next Tie will be mailed on Wed. June 18th.  Please 
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The Church Bulletin is printed EVERY Thursday Morning. 

Please submit content to Kathy by noon on Wednesday. 

Email is fbcwinc@fbcwinc.org 

First Baptist Church Prayer Chain Ministries         

Direct your prayer request(s) to: 

Daytime Hours:  Donna Walter @ 722-2230 or Linette Spicer @ 662-1120 

Evening Hours:  Janet Luttrell @ 667-8758 or Laura Beavers @ 667-3191 

Sanctuary arrangements are 

needed for the 2014 calendar 

year. If you would like to place 

an arrangement in memory or in 

honor of a loved one, please fill 

out a Flower  Calendar form found in each narthex or the 

Church Office. You may also call the Church Office to 

place your request. 

Homebound Spotlight 
 

Joe & Betty Knowles 
    Homewood Hilltop Vista Apt 3220 
    16505 Virginia Ave 
    Williamsport MD 21795 

 

We encourage everyone to send a note to Joe & Betty. 
In His Love, Lori & the Homebound Team  
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There is a Bible Study entitled, “Called to Ministry.”  The question 

is asked, “What do we mean by the word, ministry?”  The          

following definition is given, “Ministry describes any and all activ-

ity of the church or individuals intended to have a helping or     

redeeming effect on other persons.  The model for ministry is God’s love revealed in Jesus Christ.” 

 According to this definition, how much of what we do at First Baptist Church can be viewed as 

“ministry?”  Do we say what we say, do we do what we do, with the intention of helping and redeeming 

people?  Anyone can help another person, but for us as Christians, the motive for our helping must be to 

share the love of God as it is revealed in Jesus Christ. 

 With that in mind, as we near the beginning of summer, we are presented with several             

opportunities for “ministry.” Passport Kids takes place on June 18-21 for our schoolagers at Eagle Eyrie.  

It is a chance for our children to be involved in missions, both learning about and carrying out missions.  

Youth Passport is July 7-12.  Our young people and their adult leaders will be going to Danville, Va., to 

participate in a wide variety of ministries in that community.  Our youth will be able to do hands-on 

ministry as well as explore possible future ministry options.  July 14-18 is Vacation Bible School.      

Inviting people to be a part of this special week is a ministry.  Bringing them to VBS is a ministry.     

Being a part of the VBS staff is a ministry.  Lots of ways for you to be involved. 

 Later, on September 21-26, we will take a Construction Mission Trip to Nada, Kentucky.  Our 

goal will be to complete projects that were started during the summer by other church groups.  It is    

always a blessing to work with the families in Nada. 

 I also mention other opportunities, including  the Schoolage Retreat on May 23-24, “Mission: 

Possible” on June 21st, when the youth will involve themselves in several ministries in our community 

on the same day, and one that recently took place, when Women on Mission prepared and served a meal 

at the Salvation Army Shelter. 

 And if you can’t physically participate in any of these ministries, you can offer the ministry of 

prayer.  You can pray for these and other ministries anywhere and anytime. 

 I invite you to spend the next few months “helping and redeeming people, modeling the love of 

God revealed in Jesus Christ.” 

 

⇒  June Calendar and Birthdays 

⇒  FBC Summer Picnic is June 7th  
⇒  Rotary “Rummage Sale” 
 

Check Out Our “NEW” Website              http://www.fbcwinc.org/ 
 

We continue to work at building an interesting and helpful church website. If you have any        
suggestions for additional material please let us know. The Tie and the Church Calendar are now 
available online from the TIE Newsletter page. Audio files of the previous Sunday’s Worship Ser-
vices are now available online from the Services page. 

Mark Your 
Calendar 

children’s news 
Children’s Ministry of First Baptist Church  

 

June 7th 

Church Picnic 

 

June 18th — 21st 

Passport Kids! 

 

July 14th—18th 

VBS 

 

 

 

 

 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL!  

 

Our theme this year is Weird Animals; our dates are July 14th through the 
18th. If you have any interest in helping or participating please contact     
Alison Wright. Please check out our VBS website, where you can register 
your child online! https://www.groupvbspro.com/vbs/ez/2014FBC  

Home Encouragement: 
The children are strongly encouraged to 
open and close our time in prayer.    
Understandably so some of the children 
are shy.  Please encourage your children 
are to lead YOU in prayer at home. 

Passport KidsPassport KidsPassport KidsPassport Kids     
Our group of 6 campers and 4 chaperones will depart for Eagle Eyrie 

on Wednesday June 18th, and return Saturday June 21. Please pray 
for safe travels, and a time full of growth, fun, & fellowship.   

 

HUGE THANK YOU!!        
 

The Mother Daughter Tea, May 10th, was a wonderful success. Thank you 
to all who contributed food, flowers, tea pots, and their time. Also, thank 
you to all who participated, we had a beautiful group. 

Proverbs 22:6 — Direct your children onto the right path, and 

when they are older, they will not stray. 

Ms. Alison Saw 

Anna led the schoolagers in prayer on a 
Wednesday night.  
 
Marisol & Katherine helped to take 
role in Sunday school.  
 
Reagan helped set up, Books of the 
Bible Bingo.                         



The Chancel Choir  
rehearses  

On Thursdays at 7:00pm  
in the Sanctuary.  

We lead in Worship from September through June. Please join us! 
 

 

The Chancel Handbell Choir practices on Thursdays at 6:00pm in the balcony. 

The Helping Hands Ministry Helping Hands Ministry Helping Hands Ministry Helping Hands Ministry needs 

“more hands” than it  

currently has. This ministry sends 

cards to members of the church who are 

ill or are in the hospital. If you have a 

little extra time on your hands, call  

Elma MorrisonElma MorrisonElma MorrisonElma Morrison, 662-0666.  

YOUNG ADULT YOUNG ADULT YOUNG ADULT YOUNG ADULT     
ADVENTURE GAMESADVENTURE GAMESADVENTURE GAMESADVENTURE GAMES 
Saturday, July 19Saturday, July 19Saturday, July 19Saturday, July 19thththth    
10:0010:0010:0010:00----2:002:002:002:00    

 
All young adults are invited to come for a day of adventure at the 
NOVA 4-H Center Challenge Course.  Pack a lunch and bring a 

friend!  The cost is $18.00 and includes land initiatives and a choice 
between zip line course or a climbing wall.  We will meet at First 
Baptist Church at 9:00 to caravan to the course in Front Royal     

together.  So lace up your tennis shoes and meet us for a day of fun 
and adventure! 

Please sign up by June 1st so that we can pay the appropriate deposit.  
Questions?  Contact Rev. Whitesides in the church office.   

AGELESS ADVENTURER TRIP 
Friday, June 27, 2014 

The Mimslyn Inn, Luray, Va. 

 

On Friday, June 27, 2014 we will depart at 10:00 a.m. for a lovely lunch at the Mimslyn Inn in Luray, Va. 

We will have the buffet which includes drink and dessert for $10.95 each. 

Don’t miss this trip to this beautiful place! Please call and sign up at the church office at 662-5367. 

“Beverly Hillbillies” Bible Study 
 

          This year’s sit-com Bible Study will feature four episodes of The Beverly Hillbillies television 

show.  The Gospel of Matthew tells us, “Jesus spoke all these things to the crowd in parables; He did not 
say anything to them without using a parable.”  Modern-day parables can be found in TV comedies of the 
past.  The Beverly Hillbillies Bible Study will begin Thursday, May 29th, and last for four weeks.  Sessions 
will be held on Thursdays from 10:00 to 11:30 a.m. in the lower auditorium.  The study will be led by Bob 
Stainback.  Pre-registration is not required, and participants do not need to attend all sessions.     

ATTENDANCE  CONTRIBUTIONS 

DATE: 8:30AM 11:00AM TOTAL 
NEEDED 
WEEKLY 

RECEIVED 
TODAY 

NEEDED  
TO DATE 

RECEIVED 
TO DATE 

BUDGET OVER
(UNDER) 

RESTRICTED 
GIVING 

RESTRICTED 
TO DATE 

APRIL 20 138 280 418 $ 12,346 $ 12,160 $ 197,536 $ 188,323 $ (9.213) $ 1,091 $ 19,253 

APRIL 27 65 270 335 $ 12,346 $ 9,010 $ 209,882 $ 197,333 $ (12,549) $ 835 $ 20,088 

MAY 4 69 148 217 $ 12,346 $ 15,043 $ 222,228 $ 212,376 $ (9,852) $ 2,450 $ 22,538 

MAY 11 88 174 262 $ 12,346 $ 9,407 $ 234,574 $ 221,783 $ (12,791) $ 1,252 $ 23,790 

MAY 18 80 150 230 $ 12,346 $ 12,999 $ 246,920 $ 234,783 $ (12,137) $ 2,245 $ 26,035 

Nursery Volunteers 
Volunteers for the 11:00 am service for the coming 

Sundays are: 

 

May 25 Cheryl Jones 

June  1 Donna Walter 

June  8 Eileen Fluelling 

June  15 Jae Hinson 

June  22 Jan Habeck 

June  29 Marian Owings 

Children’s Story Time Speakers 
Volunteers for the coming Sundays are: 

 

May 25 Sherry Headley 

June  1 Kim Riley 

June  8 Marge Davis 

June  15 Laine Everhart 

June  22 Mattie Fries 

June  29 Patsy Stainback 

Bible Friends Schedule 
Volunteers for the 11:00 am service for the coming  

Sundays are: 

 

 

 

May 25 Stephanie Duvall Robin Rodgers 

June  1 Linda Fletcher  Gretchen Kaderli 

June  8 Nan Pell  Holly Nightingale 

June  15 Robin Thompson Laura Beavers 

June  22 Sarah Kite  Tracy Howard 

June  29 Peggy Fletcher Shelby Comstock 



Tie Publication Schedule 
 

We are continuing with a monthly publication 
schedule of the TIE which significantly      
reduces communication costs. The website 

and online calendar will continually be updated and   
bulletin announcements will be updated each week. 
Each Tie will be a calendar Tie for the subsequent month 
and will be published later in the month. July Calendar 
Tie — June 18th. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Thank you First Baptist Winchester. 
 
We are very thankful for all you have done for us (calls, 
cards, hugs, etc.). Your actions have provided comfort 
during this difficult time.  Joan and I were blessed in so 
many ways by First Baptist over many years.  We were 
surprised to see so many of you at Joan’s funeral.  We are 
most grateful for your prayers.  Your actions have been of 
great comfort.  God bless you. 
 
In Christian Love. 
 
Dallas Norris, Neil Norris, Jill Wells 

We want to thank our church 

family for their prayers, phone 

calls, cards and attendance at 

the memorial service for our 

sister, Martha Bowers Ryan.  

You are truly a blessing and we 

appreciate each of you.  Thank    

you very much. 

 

  Bobby and Pat Bowers 

 Dear First Baptist Church Staff 
& Members, 
 
Thank you for once again     
allowing my flute studio to have 
our spring recital in your beauti-
ful sanctuary.  Enclosed is a 
donation from my studio fami-
lies to FBC.   
Gratefully yours, 
   

   Charlene Romano  

 
 
 
 
 
 

Christian Sympathy is extended to Jim      
Pendleton and family in the death of his    

nephew, John Riordan, on April 24. 

Thank you so much for the 
beautiful Easter lilies that 
were delivered to my mom 
on Monday.  I am not sure 
who delivered them, she 
could not tell me.  Please 
give them a special thanks. 
 
Sincerely, 
   
 Linda Simpson  

            for Hazel LeMaster 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Christian Sympathy is extended to Betty Lange and    
family in the death of Don on May 7.  

We would like to thank our First 
Baptist Church family for your 
support following the loss of our 
grandson, Noah Bureau. Your ex-
pressions of sympathy through 
prayer, calls, cards, and visits were 
greatly appreciated.     
 Johnny and Mattie Fries 

FIRST BAPTIST CHURCH PICNIC  
JUNE 7, 2014 

REMEMBER: Bring the things you will need for a day outdoors . . . 
LAWN CHAIRS, BLANKET, SUN SCREEN . . . 

Let the FUN BEGIN… 
 

The annual church-wide picnic and chicken barbeque, sponsored by the E.T. Clark Men’s Bible 
Class, will be held at Hunting Ridge Retreat on Saturday, June 7th. 

Games, hayrides, and other activities will take place all day, with dinner at 5:00 p.m. 

This is a great opportunity for enjoying food, fun and fellowship with your church family. 

Hope to see you there! 

New and relatively new FBC members will be introduced and are especially encouraged to at-
tend! 

Bible Quiz  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Which of the following is an accurate father-child match from Scripture?  
 
A. Saul and David  
B. Zechariah and Joseph  
C. Abram and Ishmael  
D. David and Boaz  
 
Answer: C (See Genesis 16:15.)   



 
 

 
 

 
 

This is part two in a series of really great character building values to teach youngsters.  It takes patience and 
practice to teach good character to your child.  These tips and ideas can help you encourage respect, kindness, 
honesty, and other important traits. 
 

CHARACTER BUILDERS 

From Early Years 
 

HONESTY 
☼Take turns thinking of examples of honesty, such as returning money someone dropped or not bragging to a friend 
that you can ride a two-wheeler if you really can’t.  Your child will learn more about being honest as you talk. 
 
☼Encourage honesty by making your youngster feel safe telling the truth.  When he/she owns up to a mistake, like 
taking your keys to play with them, thank your child for being honest.  Together, discuss what she could do next time 
(ask to play with the keys).   
 
☼Teach your child to make honest compliments.  If your child is writing a thank you note for a gift she doesn’t like, 
for instance, help your child think of something nice to say without lying (“this shirt has my favorite cartoon character 
on it”).  
  
EMPATHY 
☼Here’s a way for your child to practice recognizing others’ emotions.  Take turns making faces at each other.  You 
might say, “Show me your surprised face.”  After your child makes the face, he/she could ask you to do one (“show 
me your sad face”).  
 
☼Name something that people in your family feel differently about (say, bugs).  Let each person describe how they 
feel.  You’ll help your youngster understand that people may have different feelings than they do.  Example: “I like 
spiders, but they bother Mommy.” 
 
 ☼ What can your child do if someone is upset, angry, or afraid?  Encourage him/her to consider responses to       
people’s feelings.  You might say, “Trevor looks unhappy.  Maybe playing a game with you would cheer him up.” 

A column for parents of young children, brought to 
you by the “Son”Shine Learning Center 

Thank you so much for your commitment to 'Son' Shine Learning Center with your wonderful contributions to the 
SLC Love Offering.  Our goal for this year is 4,000.00.  As of this week, we have received $4201.00 .  With this Love 
Offering we have purchased a new piece of equipment for the SLC/FBC playground.  'The Doodlebug' has       
encouraged imagination and a focus on using gross motor skills.  In addition to outdoor play, we would like to   
purchase resources for indoor play, sight word readers for our 4's and Pre-K classrooms, and new and exciting   
curriculum for all students. 
 
Thank you again for your love and commitment to 'Son' Shine Learning Center 
 
The Students and Staff of 'Son' Shine Learning Center 

{youth}SCOOPSCOOPSCOOPSCOOP 

 

{WEDNESDAY NIGHTS} 

Youth Group 

 

{6.7} 

Church Picnic at HRR 

 

{6.8} 

Graduate Sunday and Reception 

 

{6.21} 

Mission: Possible  

 

 

 

Upcoming Dates: 

 
{July 7-12}  

Passport Missions in Danville, VA 
 

{July 29} 
Massanutten Water Park Trip 

Mark Your 
Calendar 

DDDDETAILSETAILSETAILSETAILS    

May — June 2014 Newsletter of First Baptist Church Youth 

 

 

Youth Group: Our Youth Group meetings will conclude on May 21st.  
Be looking for our upcoming summer events to stay involved!  
 
Church Picnic: Our church-wide picnic is on Saturday, June 7 at 
Hunting Ridge Retreat.  Please come out for a day of  fun and           
fellowship! 
 
Graduate Sunday and Reception: We will be honoring our graduates 
during the 11:00 service on Sunday, June 8th.  Following the service, we 
will have a reception in the CEB with fun snacks!  Parents of  juniors 
are asked to help sponsor this celebration and will receive an email 
about ways to help! 
 
Mission: Possible: In lieu of  our summer retreat this year, the youth 
will be taking part in a day of  mission projects around our community 
on Saturday, June 21st.  We will gather at 9:00 for breakfast and        
devotional time before heading out to our various sites.  Please RSVP 
for our fun day of  mission by June 16th! 

Questions? / ContactContactContactContact Rev. Kristin Adkins Whitesides 
church: 540-662-5367 
e-mail:  kristin@firstbaptistwinchester.com 
Medical Releases and Trip Covenants are available in the 301 
House or on our website: www.firstbaptistwinchester.com/youth 
and www.fbcwinc.org/ministry/youth-ministry/ 



June 2014 BirthdaysJune 2014 Birthdays  

12  Chloe Rae Owings 
13  John Riley 
13 Mike James 
14 Mike Morrison 
14  Jim Christiansen 
14 Zoe MacIsaac 
14  Bryson Smith 
15  Alison Wright 
15 Patti Grove 
15 Faye Gifford 
16     Carolyn Kremer 
16 Jim Heath 
16 Sarah Mayberry 
17 Bob Bouder 
18 Sue Correll 
18     Sherri Simpson 
18  Hannah Diehl 
19 Bob Grove 
19 Duane Thompson 

19 Kristin Gordon 
20 Ginger Boling 
20 Sherry Lewis 
20 Lauren Wilkins 
22  Josephine Sweet 
22    Lori Omps 
22   Sue Spangler 
23     David Linscomb 
23 Wayne Simpson 
23    David Winston 
24 Julia Bouder 
25 Carson Zombro 
25 Claire Zombro 
26 Bettie Kisner 
26  Bill Gifford 
28 Bill Meiers 
29 Barbara Carnell 
30 Virginia Garrison  

1 Mary Webber 
1    Anna Katherine Curren 
3  Heather Wilson 
4 Colton Erickson 
4   Joseph Knowles 
4   Peggy Fletcher 
5     Claire Sumner 
6  Betsy Sibert 
7      Kathryn Mayberry 
7 Kelly Boppe 
9 Aimee Brumback 
9 Jean Heskett 
9 Wendy Jones 
10  Betty Saunders 
10 Justin Hylton 
11 Jon Conrow 
12 Susan Combs 
 12 Madalyn Fletcher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We would like to thank everyone for the prayers, cards, 

and condolences given to our family a�er the recent loss 

of my father. We are truly blessed by God in the loving 

family we have here at First Bap�st Church. 

Your support has meant so much during this difficult 

�me.  

 

Thank you. 

Sharon, Dana, Emily and Lauren Woodard 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear First Baptist Church, 
 A few weeks ago a donor brought baby items to        
AbbaCare in celebration of a birthday.  Our staff and volunteers 
love to celebrate “birth days.”  What made this celebration so 
unique was the fact that the mother did not know her child.  She 
did know that long ago she chose life for her baby.  She also 
knew the weight of her newborn in her arms, the burden of her 
circumstances in crisis, and the despair of saying goodbye as her 
baby was placed with an adoptive family.  Although sorrows  
remain, the joy of knowing she made the choice for life is cause 
for celebration. 
 Because of your support, AbbaCare continues to have 
the privilege to speak to women whose situations have created for 
them a crisis.  We have the opportunity to promote, life … for the 
unborn….and new life for the mother through the grace of Jesus 
Christ.  Thank you for being a financial partner in this ministry. 
 
In His Name,  
Teresa Rhodes 
Executive Director 
 
 

The Rotary “Rummage Sale” is June 7th 
 

The Rotary will be having a “Rummage Sale” to benefit Faith in 

Action.  We are encouraging donations of items to help the 

cause by taking them to Forgale Lumber at 220 Arbor Court, or 

contact Chris Lewis (540-533-6810) or John Tyson (540-535-

0240) for pick up.  This can be a significant fundraiser for F.I.A.  Thank you for your support.  

Envelopes	are	provided	in	

both	narthexes	and	the	

church	of�ice	and	will	be		re-

ceived	through	June	15	

MAY 18—25 

FBC Telephone Directory 
 

Need an easy-to-reference electronic 
copy of the church telephone       
directory for your computer desktop?  
Email Jessica at 
tie@firstbaptistwinchester.com and 
she’ll be happy to email you the  
current version. 

   

Save the Date: 
 

First Baptist will host a Blood Drive on 
July 1st. 

Thank you, Mr. Duvall, for helping us learn 
all about plants.  We learned that they have a 
stem, roots, and leaves. 
 
We learned that they require soil, sunlight, 
and water to grow. 
  
Thank you for letting us pick out the perfect 
flower to plant in our decorated pots to give 
to our special mommy.  
 

The Students of “Son” 
Shine Learning Center 



FUNDRAISER FOR HRR BONFIRE AREA RENOVATION  

 

Caleb Knittle, BSA Troop 11 Eagle Project  

 

I am a Boy Scout with Troop 11 working toward completing my Eagle Scout Project to 

achieve Eagle Rank. My project includes renovation of the bonfire area at Hunting Ridge 

Retreat shown below. This includes replacing the old wood benches and building a fire-

wood bin (like the one shown below). The estimated cost for the materials needed (wood, 

brackets, screws, etc.) is about $950. I am raising funds to pay for the materials and could 

use your help through donations to HRR.  

 

If you would like to help with donations, please make checks payable to First Baptist Church, and indicate 

“HRR Caleb’s Eagle Project” on the memo line.  

 

Thank You!  

Caleb  

Dear Family and Friends, 
 
 I hope everyone has had an eventful year and is looking forward to a relaxing summer.  My first year at Virginia Tech has been fantastic.  I 
can’t believe how quickly these two semesters have gone.  I am sad my freshman year is coming to an end, but I am looking forward to the next three 
years at VT.  I am especially excited for this summer, which is why I am writing this letter to you.  You all have had an impact in my life, and I want 
to share a special opportunity I have for this summer with you. 
 While in Winchester, I was involved in my youth group at First Baptist Church. Over the past year at school, I have become involved in the 
Baptist Collegiate Ministries (BCM).   The BCM has had a great impact on my life and my faith.  I have met many people and formed friendships 
through this ministry.  I am fortunate to have had opportunities which allowed me to be involved in community.  I have done several community    
service events that have been about giving back to the community and this campus.  These events and my experiences with FBC and the BCM have 
changed my life, and I knew I wanted to do something more. 
 Over the past year, I have heard many stories from my cousin Tyler about the summer internship he did with an organization called Church 
Hill Activities and Tutoring (CHAT). CHAT is a community development organization located in Church Hill, a neighborhood located outside of 
Richmond, VA.  It is Christian based and is devoted to working with and forming relationships with the inner city youth.  CHAT has several programs 
such as after school tutoring, life skills classes, youth groups, summer camps, and even an academy for high school students.  The families that work 
with CHAT open up their homes to these kids, who most of the time come from single-parent households and a high exposure to violence, drugs, 
abuse, and crime at young ages.  The goal of CHAT is to build relationships with the youth of the neighborhood based off its three core values of faith, 
hope, and love.  After hearing about his amazing experience, I knew I wanted to become involved in this organization.  This summer I will spend 10 
weeks in Church Hill.  During my time there, I will be involved in the summer day camp for the youth, participating in a study program about racial 
reconciliation, urban ministry, and multicultural worship, and how to form and build relationships with the kids of Church Hill.   
 I am beyond excited to move to Church Hill at the end of May and begin serving God in the neighborhood.  However, I will not be able to 
go through this journey alone.  I would like to ask you all to take part in my journey by either being a prayer and/or financial partner.  My goal is to 
raise $3500 to go towards CHAT’s ministry and my salary, but I would like to exceed this goal so I can give back to CHAT.  This funding will allow 
me to fully take part and immerse myself into the neighborhood.  I would greatly appreciate any type of financial help you feel called to give, but your 
thoughts and prayers would mean the world to me as I take part in this awesome experience.  If you are able or interested, please make checks out to 
CHAT with my name on the memo line. Checks can be mailed to CHAT 601 North 31st Str., Richmond, VA 23223.  
Donations can also be made online by visiting chatrichmond.org. Donations are also tax deductible. I am so excited 
for this opportunity, and I am eager to share about the work being done in Church Hill.   
  
 
Sincerely, 
 
Krista Winston 
 
 

By Lori 

“Let us come into His presence with thanksgiving; let us 
make a joyful noise to Him with songs of praise!”  

Psalm 95:2 

 
Our Chancel Handbell Choir presented a wonderful concert of handbell 

music on Sunday night, May 11th. They did an outstanding job and worked 

very diligently to prepare the program we presented to the       

congregation and community. These are a few prayer suggestions 

for our congregation to pray for those involved in Music Ministry 

here at our church: 

 

-Pray that those involved in leading through music would participate fully in the worship 

services and experience the wonder of God’s presence. 

-Pray  for wisdom and guidance for your church musicians as they prepare for each service. 

-Pray that church members who have musical talents will offer those talents unto the Lord. 

-Pray that vocalists and instrumentalists would pursue excellence with their musical abilities to 

offer their best gifts unto the Lord! 

 

I would like to thank all those who participate in the various musical groups in our church. I 
appreciate and admire your dedication to serving God through your gifts and talents! 

50 Years Ago in the Tie… 
 

May 1, 1964 Tie 
 

A Seed 

 

A wonderful thing is a seed— 

The one thing deathless forever; 

Forever old and forever new, 

Fickle and faintless never. 

Plant lilies and lilies will bloom; 

Plant roses and roses will grow, 

Plant hatred and hatred to life will spring, 

Plant love and love to you will bring 

The fruit of the seed you sow. 

  -Author unknown  

 



  
Monday 
 
 
 

Tuesday 
9:30 AM Senior Handbell Choir (Sanc.) 
11:00 AM Singin' Seniors (Sanc.) 
11:30 AM Al-Anon (301) 

  
Wednesday 
 
 

 

WEEKLY JUNE  SCHEDULE 2014 
Sunday 
8:00 AM Praise Chorus 
8:30 AM Worship Service 
9:30 AM Church Library Opens 
9:45 AM Sunday School 
11:00 AM Worship Service 
 Nursery (1’s - young 3’s) 
 Bible Friends (older 3’s - 1st Grade) 
2:30 PM Hispanic Service 

JUNE 2014JUNE 2014JUNE 2014JUNE 2014
 

Sunday Monday Tuesday 

1 
8:00 AM Praise Chorus 
8:30 AM Worship Service 
9:45 AM Sunday School 
11:00 AM Bible Friends 
11:00 AM Worship Service 
2:30 PM Hispanic Service (CEB) 

2 
7:30 AM Al-Anon (301) 

3 
9:30 AM Senior Handbell Choir (Sanc.) 
11:00 AM Singin' Seniors (Sanc.) 
11:30 AM Al-Anon (301) 
6:30 PM AMC (CO) 

4 
6:30 PM 

8 
8:00 AM Praise Chorus 
8:30 AM Worship Service 
9:30 AM 2nd Sunday Fellowship (LA) 
9:45 AM Sunday School 
11:00 AM Bible Friends 
11:00 AM Worship Service - Graduate Recognition 
12:15 PM Graduate Reception 
2:30 PM Hispanic Service (CEB) 

9 
7:30 AM Al-Anon (301) 
6:30 PM SLC Committee (CEB) 
7:00 PM FBC - WOM (CEB) 

10 
9:30 AM Senior Handbell Choir (Sanc.) 
11:00 AM Singin' Seniors (Sanc.) 
11:30 AM Al-Anon (301) 

11 
1:30 PM 

15 

Father's Day 
8:00 AM Praise Chorus 
8:30 AM Worship Service 
9:45 AM Sunday School 
11:00 AM Bible Friends 
11:00 AM Worship Service - Baptism 
2:30 PM Hispanic Service (CEB) 

16 
7:30 AM Al-Anon (301) 

17 
9:30 AM Senior Handbell Choir (Sanc.) 
11:00 AM Singin' Seniors (Sanc.) 
11:30 AM Al-Anon (301) 
7:00 PM HRR Committee (HRR) 

18 
Passport Kids
6:30 PM 
6:30 PM 
tee (CO) 

22 
8:00 AM Praise Chorus 
8:30 AM Worship Service 
9:45 AM Sunday School 
11:00 AM Bible Friends 
11:00 AM Worship Service 
2:30 PM Hispanic Service (CEB) 

23 
7:30 AM Al-Anon (301) 
6:30 PM Children's Ministry Team (CO) 

24 
9:30 AM Senior Handbell Choir (Sanc.) 
11:00 AM Singin' Seniors (Sanc.) 
11:30 AM Al-Anon (301) 

25 

29 
8:00 AM Praise Chorus 
8:30 AM Worship Service 
9:45 AM Sunday School 
11:00 AM Bible Friends 
11:00 AM Worship Service 
2:30 PM Hispanic Service (CEB) 

30 
7:30 AM Al-Anon (301) 

  

“I will praise the name of God with a song; I will magnify him with 
thanksgiving” (Psalm 69:30, NRSV). 
May God bless you as you praise and thank him today.

Thursday 
7:00 PM Chancel Choir Rehearsal (Sanc.)  
 
 

Friday 
12:00 PM Al-Anon (301) 
7:30 PM Hispanic Prayer Meeting (CEB) 
8:00 PM Al-Anon, Al-Ateen (LA) 

 Abbreviations in the Tie 
 

AMC     Admin. Management Com. 
301 301 House 
CEB Children’s Ed. Building 
CO Church Office 
HRR Hunting Ridge Retreat 
LA Lower Auditorium 
MBC Men’s Bible Class 
Sanc. Sanctuary 
WOM Women on Mission 
SR      Schoolage Room  
BSC      Bible Seekers Class  

JUNE 2014JUNE 2014JUNE 2014JUNE 2014    
Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 Deacons Meeting (CEB) 
5 
10:00 AM Thursday Morning Bible Study 
(LA) 
7:00 PM Chancel Choir Rehearsal (Sanc.) 

6 
12:00 PM Al-Anon (301) 
7:30 PM Hispanic Prayer Meeting (CEB) 
8:00 PM Al-Anon (LA) 
8:00 PM Al-Ateen (LA) 

7 
Church Picnic (HRR) 

 Staff Meeting (CO) 
12 
10:00 AM Thursday Morning Bible Study 
(LA) 
7:00 PM Chancel Choir Rehearsal (Sanc.) 

13 
12:00 PM Al-Anon (301) 
7:30 PM Hispanic Prayer Meeting (CEB) 
8:00 PM Al-Anon (LA) 
8:00 PM Al-Ateen (LA) 

14 
Flag Day 

Passport Kids 
 Planning Team (CEB) 
 Stewardship & Finance Commit-
 

19 
Passport Kids 
10:00 AM Thursday Morning Bible Study 
(LA) 
7:00 PM Chancel Choir Rehearsal (Sanc.) 

20 
Passport Kids 
12:00 PM Al-Anon (301) 
7:30 PM Hispanic Prayer Meeting (CEB) 
8:00 PM Al-Anon (LA) 
8:00 PM Al-Ateen (LA) 

21 
First Day of Summer 
Passport Kids 
9:00 AM Mission Possible: Youth 

26 
6:00 PM 4th & 5th Grade Bible Study 

27 
10:00 AM Ageless Adventurer Trip - 
Mimslyn Inn 
12:00 PM Al-Anon (301) 
7:30 PM Hispanic Prayer Meeting (CEB) 
8:00 PM Al-Anon (LA) 
8:00 PM Al-Ateen (LA) 

28 

   

“I will praise the name of God with a song; I will magnify him with  
thanksgiving” (Psalm 69:30, NRSV).  
May God bless you as you praise and thank him today. 


